

1 **Old Home Day Committee Minutes**
2 **Wednesday, April 20, 2016**

3 Type of Meeting: Regular meeting

4 Meeting Location: Sandown Town Hall

5 In attendance: Chair - Tim Rand, Patty Lakos, Rick DeLuca, Bev DeLuca, Anthony
6 LoConte, Erica Olsen, Bob Brouder, Cheryl Brouder - Recording Secretary, Pat Kimball,
7 Alison Rochenski, Carly Gregory, Paula Gulla, Selectman Liaison Terry Treanor.

8 Non-member volunteer: Samantha Olsen.

9 Guest: Chris Longchamps, Assistant Cub Scout Master, Troop 268

10 Chair Tim Rand called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm and began with the Pledge of
11 Allegiance.

12 **Committee Membership**

13 A motion to approve new members: Cheryl Brouder, Allison Rochenski, Carly Gregory
14 and Bev DeLuca were made. All approved. Swearing in of old and new members. It was
15 discussed the importance of attendance. Meeting are held second Wednesday of the
16 month in the beginning and as the Old Home Day gets closer more meeting will be
17 needed. Next meeting is May 11th.

18 Tim made a motion to accept minutes from last meeting, second by Bob, all accepted
19 except for Anthony who abstained due to absence at last meeting.

20 **Treasurer**

21 Total balance in fund is \$7,812.27. There have been no donations and no expenses at this
22 time.

23 **Marketing**

24 Bob Brouder will take on the marketing. Paula will get a “folder” to Bob with marketing
25 information. It was discussed about maybe a banner across Main Street. Bob will meet
26 with DOT to get details. Also discussed putting on Facebook Community looking for
27 a photographer to do still photos and if people have old photos of past Old Home Days,
28 Cheryl Brouder will take this on.

29 **Site**

30 Definitely need to look at options for parking – shuttle options. Terry Treanor will look
31 into possibility of horse drawn hay wagon. There was an issue with animals on the site
32 last year. Patchwood Animal Farm did leave early and did leave a mess; a thank you to
33 Chris for his clean up efforts. Do we want them back? Discussed changing time and site
34 for dog show. More to be discussed after the May 4th meeting with Deb Brown from the
35 Rec. Center.

36 **Rides**

37 Village Idiot will be back. Having insurance is a big issue. Need to make sure the vendor
38 is fully covered. The town policy is no longer going to cover bouncy houses. Will have
39 answers soon. Prices to remain the same. Something new is the Nocker Balls, will get a

40 little discount but must check insurance. Motion made by Anthony to spend \$500-\$700
41 on rock wall and bungee contingent on insurance. Second by Bob. All in favor.
42 Rick mentioned he will get a price for the mechanical bull.

43 **Parade**

44 Erica got mix reviews on the parade- whether to have it or get rid of it. Anthony said he
45 would take it on if we do a: "Fire Truck Parade". Anthony will gather more information
46 and present it.

47 Boy scouts will sponsor the Bed Race. The scout master was at the meeting as said they
48 will be willing to take on the task of making the beds and running the event. They are
49 going to put something together and present it to the committee. It must go before the
50 BOS.

51 **Vendors**

52 Fees have gone up on the rentals. There is a charge for non-profits now. We have 2
53 vendors at this time. There will be select vendors for Friday night.

54 **Entertainment**

55 Jimmy East will be coming back. The Black Light band wanted \$400 dollars and this is
56 not acceptable. Rick will go back to them and offer \$200 and see what they say. Still
57 looking for a country band. It was mentioned that Donna Green's daughter is part of an
58 improvisation group; Rick will check out the link and get back to the committee. A
59 motion was made by Anthony to pay Jimmy East \$500, second by Rick and accepted by
60 all.

61 **Friday Night Events**

62 There will be no children at the Friday night event. The Historical Society is meeting this
63 Saturday and will vote as to whether they will be doing the beer tent, but Bob is pretty
64 sure it is a go. *Follow-up note: The Society has confirmed that they will host the Beer*
65 *Tent this year.*

66
67 Next Meeting May 11th.

68 The meeting adjourned at 8:57 pm.

69

70 Respectfully submitted,

71

72

73

74 Cheryl Brouder

75 Recording Secretary